Dear Editor,

Thank you for your feedback regarding on our paper, all revisions have been completed as
outlined in our responses to each reviewer with the exception of one item for Reviewer #3: We
indicated we would change Figure 10 from points to lines, however, we have reverted back to

points for better suitability and visual appeal.

Thank you very much,
L. Brown



